
Northeast Family Practice I PAlMETHt~~"~~~t!"",,

December lS, 2014

Dear Governor Hailey,

Congratulations on your resounding victory for your second term as our Governor. I look
forward to seeing how our state grows over the next four years. I appreciate your
invitations to the Governor's mansion and to the Inauguration but due to my many
responsibilities, my wife and Iwill be unable to attend.

Happy New Year and we are wisl1lg.gyou many more successes in the future.
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